



NHÀ XUẤT BẢN GIÁO DỤC VIỆT NAM

CÔNG TY CỔ PHẦN ĐẦU TƯ & PHÁT TRIỂN GIÁO DỤC PHƯƠNG NAM
PHUONG NAM EDUCATION INVESTMENT AND DEVELOPMENT, JSC

231 Nguyễn Văn Cừ, Quận 5, TP. HCM • Tel: (028) 73 035 556 • Fax: (028) 38 300 702

phuongnam.edu.vn

**ĐỀ MINH HỌA KIỂM TRA ĐỊNH KỲ TIẾNG ANH 7 FRIENDS PLUS
THEO ĐỊNH HƯỚNG PHÁT TRIỂN NĂNG LỰC**

UNIT 4– TEST 5

- Thời lượng: 45p (cho 4 phần Use – Listening – Reading – Writing)
- Số điểm: 8 (Phần Speaking có 2 điểm được tổ chức kiểm tra riêng)

A- USE OF ENGLISH (2PTS).

I/ Pronunciation.

Identify the underlined letters that are pronounced differently from the others.

- 1- A. wear B. really C. hear D. ear
2- A. brave B. cake C. take D. small

Identify the words whose main stresses are different from the others.

- 3- A. desert B. woman C. tiny D. because
4- A. brilliant B. enormous C. dinosaur D. similar

II/ Vocabulary and grammar.

Choose the best option to complete the following sentence.

5/ He is _____ the mountain.

- A- climbing up B- picking up C- lying on D- picking up

6/ What _____ last night at 8 p.m.?

- A- was you doing B- you was doing C- were you doing D- you were doing

7/ When we _____ out, it rained.

- A- went B- was going C- go D- were going

8/ You should think _____ and choose unusual angles to take photos.

- A- badly B- creatively C- rudely D- happily

9/ My friend thought _____ to find the another answer to the exercise.

- A- happily B- politely C- quietly D- creatively

10/ _____ homework together at 7 p.m. yesterday?

- A- Were they doing B- Was they doing



NHÀ XUẤT BẢN GIÁO DỤC VIỆT NAM

CÔNG TY CỔ PHẦN ĐẦU TƯ & PHÁT TRIỂN GIÁO DỤC PHƯƠNG NAM

PHUONG NAM EDUCATION INVESTMENT AND DEVELOPMENT, JSC
231 Nguyễn Văn Cừ, Quận 5, TP. HCM • Tel: (028) 73 035 556 • Fax: (028) 38 300 702

phuongnam.edu.vn

C- They were doing

D- They was doing

B/ LISTENING. (2 PTS)

Listen to a photographer and choose the best option, A, B or C.

Question 1: Where did Steve travel to when he took the photo?

- A) Asia
- B) America
- C) Europe

Question 2: What did he do before taking photos of some women?

- A) He invited them to eat.
- B) He asked them for permission.
- C) He gave them some gifts.

Question 3: According to Steve, taking photos of strangers without asking them is ...

- A) friendly
- B) happy
- C) rude

Question 4: Where was he sitting to take the photo?

- A) On a boat
- B) On a street
- C) In the park

Question 5: What did he say about taking holiday photos?

- A) Good fun
- B) Boring
- C) Brave

C/ READING. (2 PTS)

I/ Read the text and answer the questions.

The History of Animation

In the 1880s, Eadweard Muybridge invented the zoopraxiscope. This machine took photographs of moving things. This was the earliest form of animation.

In the 1895, the Lumière brothers invented the cinematograph. Early film-makers used it to make stop-motion animation. With this technique, they made *Kingkong* in 1933.

In the 1920s, Walt Disney began to use 'hand-drawn animation'. Artists drew the pictures onto transparent pieces of plastic, or cels. The film makers put the cels on painted backgrounds and photographed them one at a time. In 1928, Disney studios introduced the character of Mickey Mouse in the first cartoon with sound, *Steamboat Willie*.

In the 1960s, people started using computer animation. At first, computers could only make simple stick figures move on films, but by the 1990s, studios used realistic



computer-generated imagery (CGI) for special effects. Soon, they were producing completely computer-animated films; *Toy Story* (1995) was the first fully CGI cartoon.

Questions

1) Who invented the zoopraxiscope?

- A) the Lumière brothers
- B) Walt Disney
- C) Eadweard Muybridge

2) When was *King Kong* made?

- A) 1880
- B) 1895
- C) 1933

3) What was the first cartoon with sound?

- A) *Steamboat Willie*
- B) *King Kong*
- C) *Toy Story*

4) When did people start using computers?

- A) In the 1960s
- B) In the 1990s
- C) In 1995

5) What was CGI?

- A) Computer good images
- B) Computer-generated imagery
- C) Computer gets images

D/ WRITING. (2 PTS)

Read this note from your friend.

Last week, I took a photo of a fire rescue. The firefighters were very brave to save many people. Do you have any photo of a rescue? Where and when did the rescue happen? What happened to the people in the photo?

Write your friend a note and answer the questions. Use 25 words or more.



NHÀ XUẤT BẢN GIÁO DỤC VIỆT NAM

CÔNG TY CỔ PHẦN ĐẦU TƯ & PHÁT TRIỂN GIÁO DỤC PHƯƠNG NAM

PHUONG NAM EDUCATION INVESTMENT AND DEVELOPMENT, JSC

231 Nguyễn Văn Cừ, Quận 5, TP. HCM • Tel: (028) 73 035 556 • Fax: (028) 38 300 702



phuongnam.edu.vn
